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6 July 2023 

Ref: OIA-2022/23-1008 
Dear  
 
Official Information Act request relating to list of advice provided to the Minister 
responsible for the Implementation Unit since 1 July 2022 and a copy of an external 
reviewers' report on the Implementation Unit 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request received on 9 June 2023. 
You requested: 

1. A list of all advice provided to the unit’s responsible minister since July 1, 2022, 
including any updates relating to Immigration NZ. 
2. A copy of the external reviewers’ report on the unit that was due in February 
2023. 

 
The Implementation Unit is located within the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet 
(DPMC) and for the period covering 1 July 2022 to 25 January 2023 reported to the Deputy 
Prime Minister and from 26 January 2023 onwards reports to the Minister of Finance.  
 
DPMC has interpreted your request for a list of advice to be for titles of advice provided to 
the Hon Grant Robertson in his capacity as the former Deputy Prime Minister or Minister of 
Finance. We have interpreted advice to be for formal documents including reports, briefings, 
aides’ memoire and memoranda provided to the Minister.  
 
I have decided to release the relevant titles within scope of your request. These are enclosed 
at the end of this response as Appendix A.   
 
Regarding your request for a copy of the external reviewer’s report into the Implementation 
Unit, the review has been considered by Cabinet committee and is now being prepared for 
proactive release. Accordingly, I am refusing this aspect of your request under section 18(d) 
of the Act, as the information will soon be made publicly available. 
 
You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under 
section 28(3) of the Act. 
 
This response will be published on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s 
website during our regular publication cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, or as 
otherwise determined. Your personal information including name and contact details will be 
removed for publication. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 












